Roberts Career Technical Education Center
Project Timeline

June 2021 Representative Gomberg informed the District that we would be awarded $1.9 million for
the purchase of a vacant manufacturing facility.

Awarded CTE Revitalization Grant, $125,000 for Diesel Tech, heavy equipment
operation, and student career exploration.

October 2021 Purchase the property with $1.9 million from the State Lottery.

February 2022 Awarded $75,000 from the United Way Willamette Valley, provided Bric Architects
funding for basic design pictures

March 2022 Naming Ceremony: Barbara Roberts Career Technical Education Center

July 2022 Awarded $500,000, Merkley and Wyden, congressionally directed spending for the
purchase of truck driving simulators.

October 2022 District awarded $1.4 million in ARPA funds from the Yambhill County Board of
Commissioners. Began the design phase of the project.

November 2022 The District contracted with Otak (Project Managers) and Bric Architects to design the
Barbara Roberts Career Technical Education Center.

January 2023 Presentation panel, Association of Oregon Loggers annual conference.

Design team visited McMinnville High School CTE, Chemeketa Auto Tech, Chemeketa
Machining, and Salem-Keizer CTEC.

April 2023 Awarded Bremik Construction Company the CMGC Contract
Awarded a $100,000 solar planning grant from the Oregon Department of Energy.

May/June Ongoing meetings with Otak, Bric, Bremik and Sheridan School District. With Bremik
analyzing real construction costs, full contraction is at $14 million.

June 2023 Board presentation from Otak, recommend demolishing the current building, a savings of
$1.5 million.

Tour of Spirit Mountain Casino, food and beverage service

August 2023 Redesign of the building floor plan and site plan, fundraising efforts continue.
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